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Appendix I: Letters to Cabinet Secretaries and National 

Land Commission 

 

Letter to Ministry of Lands 
          
July 6, 2018  
 
Hon Faridah Karoney,  
The Cabinet Secretary, 
The Ministry of Lands, 
Ardhi House, 
1st Ngong Avenue, 
Off Ngong Road, 
 P.O. Box 30450 – 00100, Nairobi, Kenya. 
  
Dear Sir/Madam,  
  
I am writing in relation to a joint research we are carrying out with the National Coalition on 
Human Rights Defenders, a Kenyan human rights NGO, regarding the plight of activists 
working on issues relating to the Lamu Port, South Sudan, Ethiopia Transport (LAPSSET) 
corridor. We are also keen on the environment for activists who have been focusing on 
land acquisition and compensation for the LAPSSET project, especially in Lamu county.  
 
We would like to request a meeting with you or your officers to discuss the above issues as 
they relate to the LAPSSET project. We would appreciate if the meeting could be scheduled 
before July 23, 2018. Our staff have been in touch with the National Land commission on 
this but have not been successful in securing an appointment.   
  
As you know, Human Rights Watch is an independent, nongovernmental organization that 
monitors human rights developments in more than 90 countries around the world. We 
have monitored and documented violations of human rights by successive governments 
and non-state actors in Kenya for more than 25 years.     
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Your staff can contact me regarding scheduling for the meeting. I am currently in Nairobi 
and I can be reached at +254 711 24 75 37 or by email at mattheo@hrw.org.  
  
We would greatly appreciate the opportunity to engage with you and look forward to 
scheduling an appropriate date and time.  
  
Sincerely,  
 

 
Otsieno Namwaya 
Human Rights Watch 
Nairobi 
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Letter to Ministry of Energy 
 
June 27, 2018  
 
Hon Charles Cheruiyot Keter 
Cabinet Secretary, 
Ministry of Energy, 
Nyayo House, 
Kenyatta Avenue. 
P. O. Box 30582 – 00100,  
Nairobi, Kenya  
 
 
Dear Sir,  
 
I am writing in relation to joint research we are carrying out with the National Coalition on 
Human Rights Defenders, a Kenyan human rights NGO, regarding the plight of activists 
working on issues relating to the Lamu Coal Plant.  
 
We would like to request a meeting with you or your officers to discuss the above issues as 
they relate to the Lamu Coal Plant. We would appreciate if the meeting could be scheduled 
before July 23, 2018.  
  
As you know, Human Rights Watch is an independent, nongovernmental organization that 
monitors human rights developments in more than 90 countries around the world. We 
have monitored and investigated human rights by successive governments and non-state 
actors in Kenya for more than 25 years.  
    
Your staff could contact me regarding scheduling for the meeting. I am currently in Nairobi 
and I can be reached by email at mattheo@hrw.org.   
  
We would greatly appreciate the opportunity to engage with you and look forward to 
scheduling an appropriate date and time.  
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Sincerely,  
 

  
 Otsieno Namwaya 
Human Rights Watch 
Nairobi 
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Letter to National Land Commission 
 
June 27, 2018  
 
The Chief Executive Officer, 
The National Land Commission, 
Ardhi House, 
1st Ngong Avenue, 
Off Ngong Road, 
P.O. Box 44417 – 00100, Nairobi, Kenya  
 
 
Dear Sir/Madam,  
 
I am writing in relation to joint research we are carrying out with the National Coalition on 
Human Rights Defenders, a Kenyan human rights NGO, regarding the plight of activists 
working on issues relating to the Lamu Port, South Sudan, Ethiopia Transport (LAPSSET) 
corridor. We are also keen on the environment for activists who have been focusing on 
land acquisition and compensation for the LAPSSET project, especially in Lamu county.  
 
We would like to request a meeting with you or your officers to discuss the above issues as 
they relate to the LAPSSET project. We would appreciate if the meeting could be scheduled 
before July 23, 2018.  
  
As you know, Human Rights Watch is an independent, nongovernmental organization that 
monitors human rights developments in more than 90 countries around the world. We 
have monitored and investigated human rights by successive governments and non-state 
actors in Kenya for more than 25 years.  
    
Your staff can contact me regarding scheduling for the meeting. I am currently in Nairobi 
and I can be reached by email at mattheo@hrw.org.   
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We would greatly appreciate the opportunity to engage with you and look forward to 
scheduling an appropriate date and time.  
  
Sincerely,  
 

 
Otsieno Namwaya 
Human Rights Watch 
Nairobi 
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Appendix II: Letters to LAPSSET, Private Companies, 

Inspector General of Police 

 

Letter to LAPSSET 
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Letter to Inspector General of Police 
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Letter to Amu Power 
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Letter to Centum 
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Letter to Gulf Energy 
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